[image: ]April 25, 2024

Dear families,

Welcome back from vacation! Some are tired, some are sick, but most are happy to be here! As we enter into our final stretch, we appreciate all the family support. We’ve been lucky so far with sickness, but the school has been taken over with head colds, and we appreciate you keeping your sick child at home when they’re sick so they don’t spread it to other students and staff.   Getting caught up with schoolwork will take some coaching and patience, but it’s better than having everyone sick.

We’ve seen all sorts of weather this week: sunshine, rain and snow. Snow pants, or wind pants at recess are still a great idea to block out the wind and the cold. What do they say about the Vermont weather? I’ll tell you what it is when I get outside! Thank you for sending everything with your child to be prepared for all sorts of weather.
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Enclosed is the Mother’s Day raffle. This is the second to last fundraiser for the year! Each family is required to sell $300 worth in sales. Try to up sale 5 tickets for $20.  It certainly is going to help you reach your goal faster than selling each ticket for $5.  Please contact Father and let him know if you be able to sell after church on the weekends. All tickets stub with money must be returned to school by Thursday, May 9 at 8 AM. Thank you to Tracy Pierce for organizing this fundraiser and to all families who have made a donation to this fundraiser. 100% of the money collected for this event is profit. If you need more tickets, please let the Front Office know and we will gladly supply them.
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We have settled on our last school day of the year. With all the makeup hours that we made up with the eclipse and extra time after school with students, we have our last student day (as of today) on Tuesday, June 11. The 8th graders will be graduating on Saturday, June 8 with a school mass at 10:00 followed immediately by graduation. All families are invited to participate in our last school mass together as we wish our 8th graders well into high school. Enclosed you will find the 2024-25 school calendar.

Regular registration is now open to any student that is interested in a screening and interview. Thank you for all the positive word-of-mouth and marketing. When I ask a touring family how they’ve heard about us, most of them reply that somebody told them about Saint Paul’s Catholic School. It takes a community to support a school like this, and we are proud to be a part of it.  

Next week is May! All current accounts should be paid in full next week. As we approach the end of the year, childcare bills should be anticipated to be paid off completely by June 10. This will give us time to settle our accounting and close our books by the last day of June. The registration and book fees should be paid at time of registration in Renweb for next year. All families should be signed up and enrolled in FACTS or have made the 1 or 2 payment plan with the Front Office.
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There will be a Church benefit rummage sale May 2-3 at the St Theresa Catholic Church in Orleans. Thursday 9-5 and Friday 9-noon.  If you have anything to donate, it can be dropped off on Wednesday from 9-5. No books or cribs.  


Standardized testing (grades 1-8) will take place May 6-10.  Please refrain from early dismissal or personal leave. Make up tests are difficult and we must return the tests by Friday.   These results are very useful to the school and with our small numbers, we need all the data we can get.  

Volunteer opportunity 
· We are searching for several families to work together on the September golf tournament. This includes putting out emails, recruiting prizes, setting up a luncheon, and setup/ cleanup. The event has been happening for many years and is well recognized in the golfing circle.

· The fish fryers are still at the Barton municipal building. They have been emptied, but they need to be brought back to Father‘s garage for cleanup. If you have a big truck to assist in the haul, please let us know in advance so we can let Barton know when you’re coming. It would take at least two or three people to work together. 1 hour community service credit.

· [image: ]We’ve been gifted an interactive board for the afterschool room. This board is several hundred pounds and will need 3 to 4 people to assist Mr. T placing it into a bracket on the wall. The date still has to be announced, but it would be wonderful to get this done towards the end of the day when the afterschool program is playing outside.  Please RSVP and we’ll contact you when we’re ready with the bracket. 1 hour of community service. 
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